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Activities in 2020 and 2021 

 

 

1. Legal Committee 

No cases of doping occurred in the years under review, so that no disciplinary 

proceedings had to be carried out. 

After extensive negotiations, a contract could be concluded with the International 

Testing Agency (ITA) in Lausanne, in which the ITA was entrusted with the 

performance of the doping tests. This also resulted in an adaptation of regulations 

of the FIL Anti-Doping Code (FADC). 

 

 

2. Ethics Commission 

The Ethics Commission itself did not have to deal with any proceedings during the 

reporting period. 

However, a complaint from a South American athlete was received by the FIL 

Ethics Officer because of an alleged sexual assault. However, the Ethics Officer did 

not come to a decision because the complainant did not continue the complaint 

procedure, so that it was discontinued. 


